
Hatfield Peverel St Andrew’s Junior School

NEWSLETTER

27th May 2022

Dear Parents and Carers,

I would like to share with you our plans for the Jubilee Celebration day 
that will be taking place on Friday 10th June.
12-1 School dinners (as usual)
1:15- Parents welcomed onto playground –children will perform in year 
groups (like the Christmas market)
1:30- Children perform in year groups, their decade dance/song! (you are 
in for a treat!!)
2:00-Whole school and families join on the playground to sing the National 
Anthem
2:10- Whole school enjoy tea and celebration cake (sold by JSA) on field.
2:45- Hometime/ clearing up.
Wishing you all a wonderful sunny half-term break.

Mrs Black and the St Andrew’s team

A warm welcome to Natalie in Apple Base and
Isabelle in Birch Base – we are sure you will
both settle into Year 3 very quickly.

CONGRATULTIONS to Orla-Mae,  
Freddie and Fionn, on the safe 

arrival of Bodhi. He is a lucky little 
boy to have such lovely siblings!

We have said a fond farewell to Mrs Connell who is 
leaving us today after 10 years as she and her family 

relocate to beautiful Norfolk.
We have also said goodbye to Mrs Ribet who has 

also been at St Andrew’s for many years. 
She is leaving for a new role in a nursery school.

We wish them both well 
and will miss them very much.



Summer Term 2022 – dates for your diary:-
Monday 30th May to Friday 3rd June: half term

Monday 6th June: inset day
Wednesday 8th June: swimming lessons commence

Thursday 9th June: Colchester Zoo (Year 3)
Friday 10th June: Jubilee Celebration (parents invited to afternoon)

Monday 13th June: Wat Tyler Park (Year 4 – details to follow)
*date change* Monday 13th June: Crucial Crew (Year 6)
Friday 17th June: Sports day- morning (Parents invited) 

Monday 20th June: Reserve Sports day- morning (parents invited)
Wednesday 22nd to Friday 24th June: Hilltop residential trip (Year 6)

Monday 27th June: Abberton Reservoir (Year 5)
Tuesday 28th June: Maltings & NRA Induction Day 1 (Year 6)

Wednesday 29th June: Maltings & NRA Induction Day 2 (Year 6)
Thursday 30th June: GBHS Year 5 visit 

Thursday 30th June: District Sports event
Friday 1st July: inset day

Tuesday 5th, Wednesday 6th, Thursday 7th July: GBHS transition days (Y6)
Monday 11th July: Year 6 performance 1:30
Tuesday 12th July: Year 6 performance 1:30

Wednesday 20th July: Year 6 party 3:30-5:00
Thursday 21st July: Year 6 leavers picnic (parents invited afternoon event)

Thursday 21st July: last day of term
Thursday 1st and Friday 2nd September: inset days

Monday 5th September: back to school

Year Group Trip or Event Deadline for 
response

All Years Swimming Letter Swimming
https://forms.gle/o9NZk4yhBjJhRN9m7

Please complete the 
Google form and make 
payment ASAP

Year 3 Colchester Zoo – Google form for completion
https://forms.gle/Q3WXUU8Av4WKKGLW7

By Friday 27th May

Year 4 Wat Tyler Country Park Visit
https://forms.gle/TuCRzwjpppwLRXU76

By Friday 3rd June

Year 5 Abberton Reservoir Visit
https://forms.gle/iUjfpbycZVFj2JMR8

GBHS Taster Day – paper slips to be returned

By Friday 10th June

By Friday 27th May

Year 6 Crucial Crew – Google form for completion
https://forms.gle/sMg9tom2xCjYChQ1A

By Friday 27th May

https://forms.gle/o9NZk4yhBjJhRN9m7
https://forms.gle/o9NZk4yhBjJhRN9m7
https://forms.gle/Q3WXUU8Av4WKKGLW7
https://forms.gle/TuCRzwjpppwLRXU76
https://forms.gle/iUjfpbycZVFj2JMR8
https://forms.gle/sMg9tom2xCjYChQ1A


NEW 
SUMMER TERM 2022 MENUS 

Week 1 – week commencing 6th June

Thank you for helping to support our school by choosing a school meal for your child/ren.  
Meals are £2.30 daily and can be ordered by your child in class during registration each morning. 

Our preferred payment method is via Pay360 Education Payments –
please contact the office if you have yet to register for this.

MENU CHANGE Tuesday
7th June – Jacket Potatoes
with cheese, beans or tuna
mayonnaise & sweetcorn



Compassion  Achievement Respect  Enjoyment

Every child is loved and known.

Every child shines.

These are the children who have been spotted shining in school this week. 
We could have chosen so many children- the decisions were hard to make!

Well done for demonstrating our CARE values.

Jacob  – Apple
Remi – Birch

Evelyn – Cherry
Sophia  – Fir

Elsie – Maple
Evie-Mae - Oak

Albie – Rowan
Harry O – Sycamore

Wishing a very Happy Birthday 
to those who have celebrated 

their birthdays between: 
23rd May and 5th June 2022
Lucas B, Annabel, Lucas P, 

Natalie D, Edward, George P, 
Faye, Zachary W, Remi, Naomi

Greystones 360

Vinehurst 425

Priory 381

Berwicks 504

Points for this week!



Some of the Shine 
celebration activities 
enjoyed to day were:
Rounders, Popcorn and 
a film (of the book 

they had been studying 
in class), SPY day !

Cake decorating and a 
pyjama day.

Our Shine celebrations are as 
a results of the collective 
house points earnt by the 

whole class each half term.

Thank you to the teaching 
team who are constantly 
thinking of new ways the 
children can enjoy these 

sessions!





Shining at Home

For Joshua’s birthday he wanted to do the
nuclear rookies race with his friend Aston,
and they both were amazing working
together, smiling all the way and supporting
each other - was so nice to see and finished
together. Well done the AJ team!



Shining at Home

The families of Year 4's Luca, Max E and Thomas S are very proud! Their football
team, U9 - Hatfield Peverel Panthers, took part in a football tournament at Leyton
Orient Football Club on Sunday. They displayed great football skills, teamwork and
sportsmanship. Here are some pictures of them showing off their skills, as well as the
whole team (you also might spot some old yr 4 class mates in the team photo). Well
done boys!!



Shining at Home

Jessica received her 1000 metre award at
swimming, it’s the equivalent to 40 laps/ just
under 1 mile. Her family are so proud of
her!!

Well done Jessica!!

Chloe also achieved an award for
swimming a continuous mile this
week. Her family are very proud of
her determination and stamina!

Well done Chloe!!



A Big Thank you!

Thank you to James and his family who 
have very kindly donated sunflower and 
pumpkin plants for the Forest School 
area.






